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March 2, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit this motion that would authorize the acceptance of a $38,150 donation from EvergreenHealth.  This donation is specified to be used for services provided at the Edward Thomas House, Medical Respite Program.  
In September 2011, following four years of planning, the highly successful medical respite program moved from the William Booth and YWCA shelters — ending a 15 year era — and re-opened in a transformed model and location as the Edward Thomas House. Now located at Seattle Housing Authority's Jefferson Terrace residence, it is a free-standing, larger, and more versatile respite program.
Medical respite provides safe recuperation services for homeless people who need further care after a hospital stay for an acute injury or illness. The new program has succeeded in serving homeless patients with a higher acuity of medical problems (such as those requiring IV antibiotics) and those with complex behavioral and psychiatric issues who the hospitals are unable to discharge elsewhere.  Primary medical care, psychosocial assessments and case management services are provided via a contract between the Public Health–Seattle & King County and the Pioneer Square Clinic of the Harborview Medical Center to homeless individuals needing a safe place to recover from acute injury or illness.  Overall, the new program results in decreased lengths of stay for hospitalized patients experiencing homelessness while furthering the County’s strategic plan for Equity and Social Justice.
Since the outset of the planning process, the King County health care community has been involved, recognizing the significant benefit of a highly effective respite program.  Various health care institutions have contributed financially to its implementation and ongoing operations.  This donation represents EvergreenHealth’s participation.
We are very appreciative of the support from our local health care community to provide services that create a safe environment for homeless individuals to recover from acute injury or illness.  I recommend that the Council approve this motion.  
If you have any questions feel free to contact Eben Sutton, Interim Chief Financial Officer, Public Health–Seattle & King County, at 206-263-8609. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget 

Eben Sutton, Interim Chief Financial Officer, Public Health–Seattle & King County 
